
 

 
Date:  13 August 2018 
 

From:  Andrea Cuppoletti, DSO-PB 
 

To: COMO Wally Smith, DCOS Mary Kirkwood, DCAPT-Wil Sumner,  
 

Subject: DSO-PB – August 2018 Report. 
 
HIGHLIGHTS 

 
• Sent out the second issue of Northwind, for distribution. (Thank you Mart and Mike for your 

help!). 
• Received Division 5 Newsletter. Bravo Zulu Regina Sarnicola! 

  
AGENCY INTERACTIONS 

 
• None. 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
• Request material for next issue to be focused on “Prevention”.  

 
 

 
GOALS 

 
• Publish 4 issues of Northwind per year. 
• Have a dedicated page(s) for the Gold Side on newsletter. 
• Have all divisions publish articles on Northwind. 
• Promote and improve diffusion of publication function at Division and Flotilla level. 


